
 

 
 

 

Statement by the Republic of Liberia 

68th Regular Session of the IAEA General Conference 
Vienna, Austria 

 

Mr. President, Honorable Director General, Excellencies, 
and Distinguished Delegates; it is an honor to address 
this 69th General Conference of the International 
Atomic Energy Agency on behalf of the government and 
people of the Republic of Liberia. 

We congratulate you, Mr. President, on your election 
and assure you of Liberia's full support. We commend 
Director General Rafael Mariano Grossi for his 
outstanding leadership and thank him for his historic 
visit to Liberia earlier this year—the first of its kind in 
the history of the IAEA. 

During his visit, Liberia received a mammography 
machine, which will greatly enhance our cancer 
screening and early detection capabilities. The DG and 
the President of Liberia also broke ground for the 
construction of a radiotherapy center, which will enable 



 

 
 

us diagnose and treat cancer patients not just from 
Liberia but also from the Mano River Union Countries. 
We express profound gratitude for these donations. 

The IAEA's work in promoting peaceful nuclear energy 
and supporting sustainable development is invaluable. 
We applaud the Agency's use of nuclear science and 
technology in improving food security and cancer 
treatment, areas where Liberia has benefited. 

Liberia remains committed to implementing its Country 
Programme Framework and acknowledges the 
Technical Cooperation Programme's role in advancing 
national development priorities. We look forward to 
deepening our collaboration with the Agency in health, 
agriculture, water resources, and energy. 

We reaffirm our commitment to nuclear safety, security, 
and safeguards, ensuring nuclear science and 
technology serve peaceful purposes.  

Liberia thanks the Director General and Secretariat for 
their continued support and stands ready to work with 
Member States to advance the Agency's objectives. 

Thank you, Mr. President. 


